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1.
NUT AND ATL STRIKE


Unless further talks between central government and the public sector unions on 27 June produce a breakthrough, it appears certain that these two unions will hold a strike on Thursday 30 June. 

At the time of writing London Councils is discussing with LGE what information on the impact of the strike might be required nationally.  Our aim is avoid authorities being chased for information by several different organisations.  Once we have identified what information is required nationally we will share this with you, but it is likely to involve a mixture of information that can be provided in advance:
· Total number of schools by category (primary, secondary etc), 

· Number of schools full closed - on the basis that heads will clearly communicate this in the days leading up to the strike

 and information that could only be provided on the day of the strike such as:
· Number of schools partially closed 

· Number of schools fully open 

· We might be asked to gather information on pupils not taught that day, but this might be difficult to gather apart from using pupil numbers in fully closed schools.  We do not plan to ask this unless specifically requested to do so by DfE

It is not clear whether there is an expectation that some information will be gathered on the impact in Academies and Foundation schools.  We would be interested in your views as to the feasibility of this.
 

We will be asking authorities to provide London Councils with a named individual to contact to gather whatever information is required both in advance and on the day of the strike.

2.
LONDON LIVING WAGE

The Mayor of London recently announced an increase in the London Living Wage (LLW) from £7.85 per hour to £8.30; an increase of 5.7%.  The 2010 increase had meant for the first time that some directly employed staff in London local government were employed on a rate below the LLW.  In 2010 this was only those employed on spine point 4 in outer London.  The recent increase combined with the lack of any increase in the pay spines in 2011 means those employees on spine points 2-5 (inner) and 4-7 (outer) will now be below the LLW rate.  Where an authority has a standard working week of 35 hours rather than 36 points 5 (inner) and 7 (outer) are above the LLW.
London Councils is trying to gather information as to how many employees are covered by these pay points, but from responses from about 2/3 boroughs have indicated about 5000 (FTE 2000).  In many cases boroughs have indicated that their responses do not include school-based staff due to an absence of payroll information.  

Contact: simon.pannell@londoncouncils.gov.uk
3.
OLYMPICS AND PARALYMPICS 2012

During April London Councils issued some guidance for boroughs on issues to consider when addressing HR matters relating to the summer of 2012.  This covered volunteering, general management of annual leave, flexible working and travel difficulties
Contact: simon.pannell@londoncouncils.gov.uk






